
  

 
 

 
 

 

European Federation of UNESCO Clubs, Centres and Associations (EFUCA) 

16
th

 Skype meeting of the EFUCA Executive Board 

Thursday, 26
th  

February 2015 at 18.00 Romanian local time 

Draft Talking Points 

 

Present: Daniela Popescu, President; Marina Christophides, Executive Secretary; Yulia Averina, Treasurer; Silvia 

Martinez Canton, Vice President; Barbara Costabello on behalf of the office of Maria Paola Azzario, Vice President; 

Milica Dromnjakovic, Member; Marialuisa Stringa, Honorary President; Adeline Popescu Auditor 

 

 

1. Proposed amendments and adoption of the agenda  

Adopted  

2. Executive Board meeting in Porto- Schedule and time period  

Daniela Popescu referred to the procedural matters regarding proposals submitted by National Federations- 

Members of EFUCA in relation to expression of interest to organize EFUCA  Executive Board meetings. Other 

matters regarding this item are postponed for the next Skype meeting.  

3. Partnership between the European Federation and the Portuguese Federation within the framework of 

the upcoming events in Portugal 

Daniela Popescu referred to an email received by the Portuguese Federation regarding a request for the 

patronage of EFUCA in relation to the organization of a conference on heritage and traditions scheduled to 

be held in Portugal.   

4. EFUCA Questionnaire  

Marina Christophides informed that the Secretariat of EFUCA is still waiting from some countries- members 

of EFUCA to reply to the EFUCA Questionnaire 2015. A reminder will be sent from the Secretariat of EFUCA. 

5. 10
th

 Anniversary of the establishment of the first UNESCO Club in Kazakhstan  

Daniela Popescu informed everyone that KazFUCA requested from her to send a video message on behalf of 

EFUCA on the occasion of the 10
th

 anniversary of the establishment of the first UNESCO Club in Kazakhstan.  

6. Pancyprian Symposium on Intangible Heritage UNESCO Associated Schools, 12-13 March 2015, Larnaca, 

Cyprus  

Marina Christophides informed everyone regarding the 38
th

 Pancyprian Symposium on Intangible Heritage to 

be held in Cyprus and to the active participation of the UNESCO ASPnet of Cyprus.   

7. Miscellaneous  

Daniela Popescu referred to the next Youth and Museums Conference which is going to be held in Romania 

in June 2015.  

Daniela Popescu referred to the Pan-African Conference scheduled to be held in Cameroon in April 2015. 

Reference was made to the General Conference of UNESCO which is scheduled to be held in Autumn 2015.  

Marialuisa Stringa referred to the significant work of the UNESCO ASP network.  

Milica Dromnjakovic referred to a request that the Serbian Federation made to UNESCO in relation to a visit 

of students to the UNESCO Headquarters in April 2015 and to the difficulties of the said visit regarding 

procedural matters.   

 

The next Skype meeting is scheduled for the 26
th

 March 2015, at 18.00 Romanian local time. 
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